## COUNCIL on AGING MEETING May 13, 2008

ATTENDANCE: Becky Moriarty, Virginia Schneider, Shirley Gouvan, Karen

Ledger, John Shay, Brian MacLeod, Pat Clark, Al Ouimet and Deanna

Vermette

ABSENT: Rita Vail

Brian called the meeting to order @ 8:35 Minutes of previous meeting accepted.

DIRECTORS REPORT: Accepted as read by Becky

TREASURERS REPORT: Reviewed and accepted after a discussion on the zero balance in the Utilities Account. Becky told the council that \$500 would be transferred from the Building Maintenance Account to the utilities and \$2000 would be added by the town.

## OLD BUSINESS:

John Shay has a speaker from Schepens Eye Research Institute who will speak sometime in June on eye diseases.

RE: the Utilities Account, the council would like to know how our budget would be affected if the center is used for an emergency. Becky is going to check on this.

## NEW BUSINESS:

The PVTA has increased the fares by fifty cents (one way). Tickets canstill be purchased from the center, 20 tickets for \$38.00 an increase of \$8.00.

The BIG H is going to be held in September and we would like to have the Senior Center represented. Possibly by having an information table combined with a craft table. Rita is checking to see if we can have space.

NEXT MEETING TUESDAY June 10, 2008

Respectfully submitted:

Deanna Vermette, Secretary Council on Aging Hampden Senior Center